





Friday Report Cont'd

quarter, 1991. The article compares the strengths and weaknesses of the
two major economic players in the world, and offers suggestions for the
future. e Physics Professor D.V.G.L.N. Rao, conducted a seminar,
Nonlinear Optical Interactions in Polymers, on October 17th at the Physics
Department of Purdue University's School of Science. ® A Japanese
translation of Power Struggle: The Hundred Year War over Electricity by
Richard Rudolph, CPCS associate dean for academic affairs, and Scott
Ridley has just been published in paperback by Ochanomizu Shobo, Ltd. in
Tokyo. e Professor Ruth Butler, chair of the art department, is available to
advise colleagues who might wish to apply for a new grants program in
the humanities sponsored by the NEH. This is the first year of the
program, which offers a grant of $3,000 for six weeks of study --
presumably during the summer -- to faculty with heavy undergraduate
teaching loads who wish to study and read in an area in which they teach.
Professor Butler recently served on one of the panels that awarded the
first grants. e Chancellor Sherry H. Penney delivered two speeches last
week in Boston: one on Scarcity and the New Culture of Higher Education
to the annual national meeting of the Association for the Study of Higher
Education, and the other to an audience at the Ford Hall Forum on
Political Correctness: Dealing with Diversity on College Campuses. *The
work that Professor Zelda Gamson, of the New England Resource Center
for Higher Education, did with Arthur Chickering, Seven Principles for
Good Practice in Undergraduate Education, culminated in Issue #47 of the
Jossey-Bass series New Directions in Teaching and Learning, which
appeared this fall. The Seven Principles identify the teaching practices

that have proven most effective in undergraduate education.
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Salary Update -- Chancellor Sherry H. Penney and three faculty
members (Economics Professor Arthur MacEwan, Mathematics Professor
Bernice Auslander and Nursing Professor Sherry Lynne Merrow) met with
Education Secretary Piedad Robertson last Monday (instead of last Friday -
as previously mentioned -- because of a schedule change) to press for

salary increases for staff and faculty. The group was pleased to find the
Secretary understanding and sympathetic about the fact that faculty and

staff at the University have gone without raises for more than three years.
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Gerontology Institute Study -- At a news conference yesterday, the
Gerontology Institute and Center announced the results of a new study.
The research by Paul Houlihan, vice president of the Conservation
Services Group, Inc., and Elba Caraballo-Ireland, director of the
Institute's policy division, is titled Old, Cold and Alone -- The Impact of
Fuel Assistance Reductions on the Elderly in Massachusetts. Houlihan and
Caraballo-Ireland interviewed 1,000 randomly selected elderly Fuel
Assistance Program participants who had exhausted their benefits last
winter. Their research brought to light the following facts:

* More than 7,000 elderly households in the state may be left in the
cold this winter because of a lack of state fuel assistance funding.

* 46% of those who were interviewed reported going without heat
for an average of 4 days last winter.

* 45% of those interviewed borrowed money to pay for fuel last
winter. The study found that the elderly cut down on doctor visits and sold
possessions to pay for rising home fuel costs.



